
  St .Lawrence Church Newsletter     4th October 2015 

                     

 Welcome to Church on the Eighteenth Sunday after Trinity   
 

 7:45am Harvest Communion - Kathryn 
 10:30am Harvest Communion - Cathy Case    
 6:30pm  Harvest Songs of Praise - Benefice Worship Team       

This Week    
Monday 5th October 10:00am Funeral of Matthew Farmer 
Tuesday 6th October 9:30am Morning Prayer (Christchurch, Knightley)  
Wednesday 7th October  7:30pm Autumn Deanery Course - Vestry 
Thursday 8th October 9:15am Morning Prayer 
   2:15pm Play & Praise  
 6:40pm Choir practice    
Friday 9th October  11:00am Impstones Service 
Sunday 11th October  7:45am  Communion by Extension - Worship Team 
Nineteenth Sunday  10:30am  Morning Worship - Team  
     after Trinity   No 6:30pm Evening Service 

 Year’s Mind  
Alice Lucilla Air 

Lucy Irene (Renee) Marsh 
Richard Lloyd Cartwright 

Rosa Jones 
Barbara Ruth Welch Lewis 

         

Team Vicar Rev Kathryn Hammond  284050 rev.kathrynh@gmail.com 
 

Churchwardens: Jim McGregor - 822156 jimf.mcgregor@tiscali.co.uk  
 Eric Henderson - 823881                  eric.henderson2@btinternet.com 

the booking of baptisms and weddings  

across the benefice 

For enquires concerning baptisms and weddings please contact Rev Kathryn.  
01785 284050 rev.kathrynh@gmail.com 

Church Newsletter 

If you wish to have anything included in the Church Newsletter please let  
Jim McGregor have it by the Wednesday of the previous week. 

Church services during October 

8th October 9:15am Morning Prayer Team 
11th October 7:45am Communion by Extension Worship Team 
 10:30am Morning Worship Team 
15th October 9:15am Communion by Extension 
18th October 10:30am Joint Benefice Service at Adbaston    
  No Services at St Lawrence  
22nd October 9:15am Holy Communion Kathryn 
25th October 7:45am  Morning Prayer  Team 
 10:30am Holy Communion Eddie Haycock 
 6:30pm Ecumenical Service Roman Catholic led 
29th October 9:15am Morning Prayer Team 

A DATE FOR YOUR DIARY 

On Tuesday October 6th we are holding a day of prayer in all our churches. 
As we start the process of looking for a new Rector for our Benefice we are 
asking if everyone in our five parishes would take some time on that day to ask 
God to send the right person to lead us forward. 
All our six churches will be open between 10am and 3pm and again from         
7-8pm. 
Would  you take the time to call into your local church and take one of the  
pebbles provided and place it at the altar to form a small cairn as you bring your 
prayer to God for the future of our churches. 

Lay-led Services 

During the interregnum, a number of non-Eucharistic services will be led by 
members of the congregation. On the second Sunday of the month, unless 
there is a special service, there will be a service of Morning  
Worship at 10.30 which will last around 45 minutes and will include hymns, 
prayers, a Bible reading and a short talk or reflection. 
At 7.45 on Sundays, and at 9.15 on Thursdays, there will be a service of  
Morning Prayer on those weeks when there is no Holy Communion.  
Full details will appear on the weekly Newsletter. 

Moreton  

October 5th Harvest Supper at 7.30pm.  Tickets still available  
 

November 21st  Curry Evening  
 Tickets available this week from Ruth (01785 823232) 
 

Church Services during October 
October 11th  9 am Service of Holy Communion in church  

October 18th  Joint Benefice Service at Adbaston at 10.30am  
   (no Service at Moreton)  

October 25th   9 am Service of Holy Communion in church 

Please Note 

Every Tuesday at 9.30am we have a short service of Morning Prayer in the 
Benefice. 
The service alternates between St Lawrence Gnosall and Christchurch  
Knightley. 
The service has been going for some time but I have just realised that very few 
people seem to know about it. 
We would LOVE to see you if you are free at that time. It is a short, simple  
service but a lovely way to start the day. 
We will keep you informed each week as to where the service will be. 

Syrian Refugees 

I'm sure we have all been touched by the plight of 
the many people fleeing Syria and  
especially our hearts go out to the children caught 
up in all this. Ruth Taylor from High Offley has 
offered to make bags to be sent to the children 
which would contain small items to make them feel 
welcome. these could include children's toiletries, 

small toys, pens, and any other items you think they might enjoy. If you can 
donate any of these kind of items to Ruth could you bring them to church on the 
next few Sundays and I will collect them and pass them on to her. 
Many thanks, Kathryn 

Autumn Fair 

For various reasons, this has now been postponed until the spring. 

Thanks to those who offered help, we hope you will be able to help in the 
Spring. 

Operation Christmas Child UK 

For more detail see the poster and leaflets at the back of 
church. 
Every shoebox gift you pack helps Samaritan’s Purse to 
reach children worldwide with the good news of God’s love 

To whom it may concern 

Our grateful  thanks for the anonymous gift of £60 for the upkeep of the church.  



Prayer chain  

Please remember that we have a prayer co-ordinator who every fortnight sends 
around names of people to be included in our prayers. If you would like to     
receive this list then please contact Hayley – h_a_p@hotmail.com 

   Eighteenth Sunday after Trinity   4th October 2015  
Collect: 
Creator God, you made the goodness of the land, the riches of the sea and the rhythm of the seasons; as we thank you for the harvest, may we cherish and respect 
this planet and its peoples, through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen 
 

Joel 2:21-27  
Do not fear, O soil; be glad and rejoice, for the Lord has done great things! Do not fear, you animals of the field, for the pastures of the wilderness are green; the tree 
bears its fruit, the fig tree and vine give their full yield. O children of Zion, be glad and rejoice in the Lord your God; for he has given the early rain for your  
vindication, he has poured down for you abundant rain, the early and the later rain, as before. The threshing-floors shall be full of grain, the vats shall overflow with 
wine and oil. I will repay you for the year that the swarming locust has eaten, the hopper, the destroyer, and the cutter, my great army, which I sent against you. You 
shall eat in plenty and be satisfied, and praise the name of the Lord your God, who has dealt wondrously with you. And my people shall never again be put to 
shame. You shall know that I am in the midst of Israel, and that I, the Lord, am your God and there is no other. And my people shall never again be put to shame. 
This is the word of the Lord  Thanks be to God 
 

Hear the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ according to Matthew (Matthew 6:25-33)  Glory to you, O Lord 
Jesus said: ‘Therefore I tell you, do not worry about your life, what you will eat or what you will drink, or about your body, what you will wear. Is not life more than 
food, and the body more than clothing? Look at the birds of the air; they neither sow nor reap nor gather into barns, and yet your heavenly Father feeds them. Are 
you not of more value than they? And can any of you by worrying add a single hour to your span of life? And why do you worry about clothing? Consider the lilies of 
the field, how they grow; they neither toil nor spin, yet I tell you, even Solomon in all his glory was not clothed like one of these. But if God so clothes the grass of the 
field, which is alive today and tomorrow is thrown into the oven, will he not much more clothe you—you of little faith? Therefore do not worry, saying, “What will we 
eat?” or “What will we drink?” or “What will we wear?” For it is the Gentiles who strive for all these things; and indeed your heavenly Father knows that you need all 
these things. But strive first for the kingdom of God and his righteousness, and all these things will be given to you as well.  
This is the Gospel of the Lord.   Praise to you, O Christ 

Christian Food Bank 
 

Please do remember that we collect tinned food here at 
the back of church that is collected every two weeks and 
taken to the Food Bank at Stafford. Your donations are 
appreciated. Please bring any tinned food to the box 
at the back of church – making sure the tins are well 
within their sell by date. Thank you. 

 

Open Church  

Tuesdays 11am to 3pm and Thursdays 11am to 1pm. During 
these times the church is always open for prayer and a visit. 

ECCLESHALL DEANERY 
 

INVITE EVERYONE TO COME AND DISCUSS 

 

 

A PILGRIM COURSE FOR THE CHRISTIAN JOURNEY 

 ‘THE BIBLE’ 
 

Eccleshall Deanery are organising a six week training course in the deanery 
called ‘The Bible’ as follows:- 
 

 (a) 7.30pm     Wed. 23rd September, St. John the Baptist Church, Ashley.  
   The Bible : What is the Bible? 
    

 (b) 7.30pm     Wed. 30th September,  St. John the Baptist Church, Ashley. 
   The Bible : The Bible as breath 
 

 (c) 7.30pm     Wed. 7th October, St Lawrence Church, Gnosall.  
   The Bible: The Bible as a stream of living water 
   

 (d)  7.30pm     Wed. 14th October, St Lawrence Church, Gnosall.  
    The Bible : The Bible as a lamp 
     

 (e) 7.30pm     Wed. 21st October, Holy Trinity Church, Eccleshall.  
   The Bible : The Bible as a two-edged sword 
   

 (f) 7.30pm     Wed. 28th October, Holy Trinity Church, Eccleshall.  
   The Bible : Daily bread 

    

More information about the course can be found on www.pilgrimcourse.org 
A booklet following the Course will be available to buy at a cost of £5.99, and 
light refreshments will be served each evening. 
Please therefore inform the Deanery Secretary, Gill Pinney on 01785 850111 or 
email at pinney751@btinternet.com, if you are able to attend, so that we can 
inform the various venues of numbers and order the correct number of books. 
 

There is a list at the back of church for those who wish to attend 

Wednesday Lunch Club  

Wednesday Lunch Club has 2 vacancies We meet for lunch at The Boat at 12 
noon each Wednesday enjoy a meal together. With some social time. If you live 
within the village transport is included. If you feel this might be good for you or 
someone you know then ring me 01785 824005. 
Martin Watkins 

A new Rector 
We are in the process of compiling the PARISH PROFILE for each of our  
five parishes. 
What do you think are the qualities you would most like to see in a new 
Rector? 

At the back of church there are some “Thought Papers”. 
Could you please complete one to say what qualities you think 
we need in the person who will come to work alongside us and 
lead us on as a Parish and a Benefice.  
 

Then post them in the box. Thanks 

mailto:h_a_p@hotmail.com

